Costume Shop

Costume Piece Check Out Procedures
Costume Shop Supervisor: Judith McCabe

315-312-2988

judith.mccabe@oswego.edu
· The shop must be given at least one week's notice, in writing, as to the needs of your scene/project. 

· If the shop is loading in the department's main-stage production at the same time as your request, two weeks notice must be given for ample preparation time. Details must be discussed with the costume shop supervisor directly prior to that time.

· We can only provide certain costume pieces such as petticoats, shoes, hats, shirts, etc. Only pieces from certain fashion periods are available.  Anything else must be discussed with shop supervisor.
· You must designate a party responsible for all costumes, who must also meet with the shop supervisor. 
· The project must have a faculty mentor to sign off on all paperwork, and is made aware of any financial obligations for the use of the costumes. This includes the maintained condition of the costumes while in use and when returned, and the cost if there is damage.
·  The designated parties are responsible for any dry-cleaning (as specified by the costume shop supervisor) and maintenance of all costumes.  There is no rental fee charged to SUNY Oswego students or faculty, with the understanding that all costumes will be returned in the same condition they are checked out. If any costume piece is lost or damaged, the responsible parties and faculty mentor are responsible for the financial obligation for restitution.  Any other arrangements will be decided before the costumes leave the costume shop, with the approval of the costume shop supervisor.
· All borrowed costume pieces must be signed out and checked back in using only the proper forms from the costume shop. 

· All actor fittings must be scheduled in advance with the costume shop supervisor, based around the availability of the shop. Scheduled actor fittings must be submitted to the costume shop, in writing, no later than 24 hours prior to the first fitting, unless otherwise agreed upon. It is not acceptable for students to wander in at any time and expected to be fitted. 
· It is recommended that the project have a designated student designer/ crew chief who will be responsible for the costumes before, during and after the project is completed.
· This is a privilege provided by the Costume Shop to SUNY Oswego students. Please do not abuse it. If the costume shop supervisor finds that the procedures in place cannot be adhered to, the option of borrowing costume pieces from the Theatre Department will be taken away.  It is always up to the discretion of the costume shop supervisor whether or not a costume is used.
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